
 
 

Medary Town Board – Regular monthly meeting minutes 
Tuesday, November 10, 2020 7:00pm 
 
The regular monthly meeting of the Medary Town Board was held on Tuesday, November 10, 2020 at the 
Town Hall.  The meeting was called to order at 7:13 pm by Chairperson Linda Seidel.  Board members present:  
Supervisor 1 – Steve Elsen, Supervisor 2 – Dean Taylor, Clerk - Diane Elsen, Treasurer - Helen Roop.   
 
Residents present were:  Sam Brown, Jennifer Jones  
 
Review Minutes from October 13, 2020 Regular Board Meeting 
Motion:  Steve Elsen to approve the minutes as presented for the October 13, 2020 Regular Board Meeting. 
Second:  Linda Seidel.   All Aye.   
 
 
Review minutes from Special Board Meeting – October 15, 2020 – Budget planning for 2021, Route to 
Recovery 
Motion:  Dean Taylor to approve minutes as presented for the October 15, 2020 Special Board Meeting. 
Second:  Steve Elsen.  All Aye 
 
Bittersweet Floral – Reserve Liquor License – Jen Jones 
Jen Jones from Bittersweet Floral would like to look into the purchase of the reserve liquor license for the 
Town of Medary.  Diane Elsen will look into the process of issueing a reserve liquor license. 
 
Route to Recovery Grant –  
The State of Wisconsin granted the Town of Medary $24,775 to offset expenses incurred by the Covid 19 virus.  
Packets were reviewed detailing expenses incurred to the town Totaling:  $22,900.00.  Expenses will be 
submitted for reimbursement by the deadline of November 17, 2020 
 
Christopher Meyer – Separate property into one lot and have the bluffland on its own lot. 
Material was presented but there was no one to explain the request.  No action was taken. 
 
Review Erosion control permits 

 Marc D Tumerman 

 Gerald Miller, Jessica Apfel Miller 

 Tyler Hoerres 
Permits were for information only.  No action was needed. 
 
Driveway – Sarah Harter 
Driveway has been installed and has satisfied La Crosse County Requirements. No action was needed by the 
board. 
 
Building permit – Andrew 
Had purchased a building permit from Marv Horman and then the Town Contracted the City of La Crosse to 
issue the building permits and do inspections.  Situation has been resolved. 
 



Road Matters – missing street signs – Potato Ridge Rd and Rim of the City Rd. 

 Will replace the Rim of the City sign with the ones that we already have.  Will look into a larger sign and 
bigger posts to deter vandalism in the future.  Potato Ridge Sign has been ordered. 

 
Citizen Concerns 

 Stone Valley Homeowners Association presented a request to rent the Town hall for their business 
meetings.  Motion: Linda Seidel to approve the request contingent upon final approval at the 
December town board meeting to accept the Stone Valley Homeowners Association  request to rent 
the town hall for 1 meeting per month for 10 months at a cost of $20.00 each month or a total of 
$200.00 per year.  Second:  Steve Elsen.  All Aye 

 
Monthly Bills 
Motion: Dean Taylor to approve monthly bills as presented through Tuesday, November 10, 2020. 
 Second:  Steve Elsen.  All Aye.   
 
 
Meeting Adjourn 
Motion: Linda Seidel to adjourn the monthly meeting.  
 Second: Steve Elsen.  All Aye.  
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:59pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Diane Elsen 
Town of Medary Clerk 


